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The object and purpose of the Association shall be the betterment of the health and welfare of mankind through the improvement 

of the environment. This shall be done by sponsoring state and regional meetings and publications,  by developing methods of 

measuring and evaluating achievements in environmental health, the establishment of a central point of reference and education 

material for the membership, the procurement of cooperation with other agencies and organizations, and such other activities as 

will lead to the greater efficiency and professional growth of the membership. 
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Presidentôs Message Chad Brown, R.S., REHS, MPH 
Licking County Health Department 

 I canôt believe my 

term as OEHA president 

is almost up. By the time 

you read this message, I 

will have likely passed 

the gavel to Paul 

DePasquale as our new 

president.  It has been a 

privilege to serve our 

great organization, and I 

think it has been a pretty 

productive year!  We have worked to assist with 

finding a common sense solution to the concerns 

with the food survey methodology being 

implemented by ODH and ODA.  In May of 2016, 

Rep. Brian Hill introduced House Bill 551, which 

contained measures that would satisfy our concerns.  

The bill received 2 hearings, but the political clock 

ran out before an actual vote on the bill could occur.  

However, in February of 2017, Rep. Hill introduced 

HB 65, which contains the same language as HB 

551.  Iôm hopeful this bill will result in the solution 

we have been looking for over the past 2-plus years.  

This effort would not have been possible without 

the assistance of our lobbyists Zach Holzapfel, 

Tony Brigano and Erik Mikkleson with Hicks 

Partners.  Their work and dedication to our 

association is unmatched! 

 However, this isnôt the only thing weôve 

worked on over the past year!  The association has 

also worked to offer its first ever EH Leadership 

Class.   The class is designed for promising 

sanitarians and supervisors that hope to become EH 

Directors.   We are hoping to make this an annual 

training event. We also held a meeting for the EH 

directors from across the state.  Over 80 directors 

attended, and we had a great conversation regarding 

how to move our profession forward.  This will also 

likely be an annual event. The board is proposing 

changes to our bylaws that will make it easier and 

more efficient to develop and distribute our journal.  

The changes will allow us to distribute the journal 

electronically, which will dramatically reduce the 

cost of producing the journal.  There are other 

proposed changes to the bylaws, and all of the 

changes have been distributed to our membership, 

and they are posted on our website.  Speaking of 

our website, we have redesigned the website, and 

we will now be able to offer online conference 

registration and membership renewal.  The website 

will also make it much easier to distribute messages 

to the membership and it will be easier to maintain.  

I have been honored to serve on the board with 

outstanding and dedicated members, and without a 

group effort, none of this would have been possible. 

 In closing, I would like to say thank you.  

Thank you for allowing me to serve as OEHA 

president.  It has been an amazing experience, and I 

have enjoyed every second.  Iôve learned a lot, and 

Iôve made a lot of friends from across the state.  I 

did my absolute best to serve the association with 

dignity, and Iôm hopeful you all are pleased with 

the progress the association has made over the past 

year. 
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 The OEHA Annual 

Education Conference is just 

around the corner.  I hope 

youôve been able to take a look 

at the agenda and are planning 

to attend.   There is a wide 

variety of topics being covered, 

something for everyone.  Come 

be a part of it all, including the 

OEHA Meet and Greet! Iôm 

looking forward to see[ing] 

many of you there! 

 The Northwest conference planning 

committee has been meeting regularly to come up 

with topics and speakers for this yearôs fall 

conference.   We have a nice mix of experience and 

expertise on our committee that makes this process 

great!  Everyone on 

the committee is 

working hard to come 

up with fresh ideas 

and dynamic speakers 

to make the 

conference a success.  

As soon as the agenda 

is complete, it will be 

added to the website 

for everyone to view. 

 We hope youôll join us at The Nia 

Conference Center at Kalahari Resorts on October 

12 & 13, 2017 in Sandusky, Ohio.  Plan to bring the 

whole family to take advantage of the great rates 

and enjoy the water park! 

Featured District Directorôs 
Message - Northwest  

Marcia Dreiseidel, MS, R.S. 
Union County Health Department 

The Nominations Committee is 
accepting nominations for the 
following positions on the Board of 
Directors.   
 
President-elect 
Vice President-elect 
Treasurer  
 
If you are interested, please contact 
Josh Niese at niesej@co.lucas.oh.us 
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NEWS FROM THE BOARD Tracy Buchanan, R.S. 
Ohio EPA  

 Recently, the Sanitarian Registration Board 

has received a number of inquiries pertaining to on-

line, pre-approved courses ï questions like ñWhatôs 

pre-approvedò and ñWhere do I find a list of pre-

approved coursesò?  The Board generally receives 

an influx of these type of questions as renewal time 

approaches and this year is no exception.  So letôs 

take closer look at pre-approved courses and what is 

required to receive credit for them. 

 Everyone needs to know that all FEMA, 

NEHA and CDC on-line courses are pre-approved 

each year. These pre-approved on-line courses are 

located on the RS Board website under the category 

of ñFAQ to On-Line Educationò.  A listing of other 

courses offered by various approved training 

agencies are listed on the website under 

ñContinuing Educationò following each Board 

meeting.  These courses are held at various 

locations across the state and some are available on-

line.   

 Once you locate an on-line course that 

sounds enticing and, of course, educational ï 

complete any registration requirements and proceed 

at your own pace.  All FEMA, NEHA and CDC 

courses will provide you with a certificate of 

completion when you finish the course.  The 

certificate will have the date you completed the 

course and provide number of CEUôs awarded.  

When you receive that certificate, all you need to do 

is to forward it on to Stephanie Youst at the Board 

Office and she will record it in your file.  You can 

forward your certificates by mail, email or fax. 

Thatôs it!    

 Please be aware that CDC courses can be a 

little trickier as there are instances when you may 

be directed to another website which may offer a 

course that looks good but may not be pre-

approved. Proceed cautiously.  Upon completion of 

a CDC on-line pre-approved course, you should 

also receive a certificate of completion.  As with the 

FEMA and NEHA courses, forward that certificate 

to Stephanie Youst and she will record it in your 

file.  It is important to note that all CDC approved 

courses will have the CDC logo on the certificate.  

If it does not, then you have most likely completed 

a course that was not approved.  You can always 

submit courses for approval that are not pre-

approved; however, if you are pressed for time 

(nearing your registration expiration) you may not 

receive credit before your registration expires.  

Obviously the timing is crucial in these instances.  

 The majority of on-line webinars are NOT 

pre-approved course offerings. In the event you 

participate in an on-line webinar, you may not 

receive a certificate but rather a registration email 

and an email verifying completion of the course.  

To receive credit for your participation, you will 

need to submit a completed CE2 form, the 

registration, course completion emails and a copy of 

the PowerPoint presentation to Stephanie Youst.  

You may also use ñCE Verification Formò if you 

did not receive a verification email or registration 

confirmation. This form is available on the Board 

website under ñFormsò and must be signed by your 

supervisor, manager, or someone in your office who 

can verify that you did complete the on-line course. 

The Board will no longer be accepting online 

courses/webinars where your attendance cannot be 

verified. 

 In a nutshell ï thatôs how it works.  Itôs not 

a mystery but if you are in a hurry, it can get a little 

confusing.  Plan ahead so you donôt find yourself in 

a situation where you are frantically searching for 

CEUôs!  Still have questions?  Contact Stephanie 

Youst at the Board Office at (614) 466-1772 or 

stephanie.youst@san.ohio.gov and sheôll be happy 

to help you. 
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Using Models to Solve the  
Linear Loading Rate Dilemma 

Colin Bishop, REHS, RS 
Anua 

 When my oldest daughter was a pre-

kindergartener, she was watching an episode of 

Elmo.  Elmo was teaching about different shapes.  

Shapes would appear on the TV screen and Elmo 

would say, ñthatôs a squareò or ñthatôs a triangleò.  

After watching this for a while, my daughter blurted 

out something to the effect of, ñI donôt like Elmo 

and the shapes, turn it offò.  When evaluating a 

property for site suitability, we have felt this same 

sting of just wanting to ñturn it offò.  This is 

typically because the property is a weird triangle or 

some other less than rule-friendly shape.  On top of 

it, the soils might be horrible and there could be a 

high seasonal water table.  We know the all too 

familiar feeling that this is a difficult site due to 

limiting conditions!   

 One challenge Chapter 3701-29 presents for 

some sites is conformance with Table 4.  Hydraulic 

Linear Loading Rate (HLLR) values are defined in 

Table 4.  HLLR is the daily volume of effluent 

applied to the soil over a certain distance (hopefully 

on contour!).  Think of it this way, if we dump a 

five gallon bucket of water in a trench that is one 

foot long, our HLLR is 5 gpd/ft.  If we dump that 

same 5 gallon bucket in a trench that is 6 inches 

long, our HLLR is 10 gpd/ft.  So whatôs the issue?  

The issue is water will always go somewhere.  

Depending on what is going on beneath the ground 

surface, water can move in all directions.  We want 

to keep effluent from surfacing and from 

contaminating groundwater.  If the application of 

effluent over time is greater than can be assimilated, 

water mounding can occur.  In simple terms, we see 

evidence of this every day in surfacing effluent or 

break-out on a slope.  So another way to think about 

HLLR is a number that will guide us to an 

appropriate drainfield length.  Keep in mind that 

HLLR rate does not take into account the 

instantaneous dose volume or dose rate.  We will 

save that discussion for another article. 

 Soil texture and structure, and site slope are 

the factors used to determine the HLLR. So what if 

the property is 100 feet wide but the HLLR 

calculates a drainfield length requirement of 110 

feet?  Fortunately, OAC 3701-29-15(N)(2)(i) allows 

for ñalternative methodsò for determining HLLR.  

So what are some of the alternative methods and 

how do they work?  The alternative methods 

described in this article will calculate if water 

mounding occurs at a certain length of drainfield 

with a certain volume of effluent application.  Once 

we calculate the drainfield length where no water 

mounding will occur, then we know we have 

calculated an acceptable HLLR.  The good news is 

that oftentimes the calculated HLLR, using models, 

allows for a shorter drainfield than using Table 4.   

 The first alternative method is the situation 

where a slower permeable soil is beneath a more 

permeable soil.  The formula for water mounding is 

found in chapter 13 of Septic Systems Handbook by 

O. Benjamin Kaplan.  The information we need to 

run the model is the following: 

¶ Daily design flow, Q  

¶ Higher permeable soil saturated hydraulic 

conductivity, Ksat1 

¶ Slower permeable soil saturated hydraulic 

conductivity, Ksat2 Figure 1: Water Can Move in All Directions 
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If saturated hydraulic conductivity field tests are not 

performed, then estimates can be used.  Tables of 

Ksat estimates can be found in various textbooks or 

research papers.  The Virginia Department of 

Health has a Ksat table in their Alternative Onsite 

Sewage System regulations. The formula described 

by Kaplan is the following: 

 

Height of water mounding = ãQ2 õ (2 x Ksat1 x 

Ksat2) 

 

 The second alternative method is the 

situation where a water table is beneath the 

drainfield soil.  The formula for water mounding is 

found in the 1980 paper Hydraulic Mounding of 

Groundwater Under Axisymmetric Recharge by 

Dan H. Allen.  The information we need to run the 

model is the following: 

¶ Daily design flow, Q 

¶ Drainfield length, l 

¶ Drainfield width, W 

¶ Soil saturated hydraulic conductivity, K 

¶ Water table depth of saturation, D 

 

Height of water mounding formula: 

 

 

 

 

 The third alternative method is the situation 

where the drainfield is on a sloped site and the 

horizontal water movement can be greater than the 

vertical water movement.  The formula for water 

mounding is found in the 2005 paper Designing 

Cluster and High Density Wastewater Soil 

Absorption Systems to Control Groundwater 

Mounding by Eileen Poeter, P.E., Ph.D., et al.  The 

information we need to run the model is the 

following: 

¶ Daily design flow, Q 

¶ Drainfield length, L 

¶ Drainfield width, W 

¶ Horizontal saturated hydraulic conductivity, 

upper layer K1 

¶ Vertical saturated hydraulic conductivity, lower 

layer K2 

 

Height of water mounding formula: 

 

 

 
 

Figure 2: Less Permeable Soil beneath a More Perme-

Figure 3: Water Table beneath Drainfield Figure 4: Horizontal Water Movement on Slope 
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 If math makes your head hurt, you are in 

luck!  Spreadsheets of the models presented in this 

article are available from the author.  With the  

spreadsheets, a suitable HLLR can easily be 

determined by the designer and checked by the 

health department.  The alternative models for 

determining HLLR allowed by Chapter 3701-29 has 

turned out to be very helpful for designing on-site 

solutions for difficult sites.  The models 

demonstrate that subsurface effluent dispersal can 

be accomplished on-site while meeting the rules. 

 For more information, contact Colin Bishop 

at colin.bishop@anuainternational.com or 409-466-

4644. 
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Environmental Health Fundamentals  

(aka the RS Exam Prep Class) 

When: April 6-7, 2017 

Where: Doubletree Worthington 

Attention all SITs! 
 
 Donôt miss this yearôs fundamentals 
course!  The classes will be held during the 
Annual Education Conference at Doubletree 
Worthington on April 6-7, 2017.  We believe this 
is an excellent opportunity for those currently 
studying for the RS exam or students considering 
taking the exam.  The course will cover important 
topics of environmental public health aimed at 
preparing attendees for both their careers and the 
exam.  Please look for addition information in 
your Annual Educational Conference packet or 
check www.ohioeha.org regularly for updates. 

Passed
67%

Did not pass
33%

Those passing the exam on the first 
attempt after taking the 2016 EH 

Fundamentals Course
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 On behalf of OEHA President Chad Brown, 
the Board of Directors, and the Planning 
Committee, it is my pleasure to invite you to the 
71st Annual Educational Conference at the 
Worthington Doubletree Hotel on April 6th and 7th. 
The Planning Committee has been hard at work 
putting together a great agenda for this year. 
 
Returning conference features 

¶ 12.5 continuing education credits from the R.S. 
Board 

¶ Continuing education hours for pesticide 
applicators and wastewater operators 

¶ A two-day review session with training 
materials for SITs preparing to take the 
examination to become a Registered Sanitarian 

¶ Vendors displaying the latest in public health 
services, equipment and software 

 
Entertainment and fun 

¶ Silent Auction to raise funds for the George 
Eagle Memorial Scholarship Fund 

¶ Pre-conference golf scramble with shotgun 
rounds starting at 11:00am on Wednesday, 
April 5th at the beautiful York Golf Club, 
located at 7459 N. High Street, Columbus, 
45235. The cost is $75.00 per person. 

¶ Meet and Greet the evening of April 5th, 
beginning at 6:00pm at the Winking Lizard 

located across from the DoubleTree Hotel (food 
will be provided) 

 
Registration and room rates 

¶ $150 per member for both days, $235 for non-
members 

¶ We have reserved a block of rooms at a 
discounted rate of $106 per night - make your 
reservations early to take advantage of this 
conference rate! 

¶ Everyone who stays at the hotel is entitled to a 
delicious hot breakfast! 

 
Keep an eye out for our new OEHA website that 
will launch in March! 
 
Please take a moment to share the conference 
materials and our website link with your 
professional associates and prospective new 
members. 
www.ohioeha.org 
 
Please contact me with your questions at: 
614-525-4537 or by emailing 
garrettguillozet@franklincountyohio.gov 
 
See you at the conference! 

OEHA Annual  
Educational Conference  
April 6-7, 2017  

Garrett Guillozet, R.S., REHS, AEMT 
OEHA Vice President/AEC Chair 


